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Give the Gift of Mobility, 
Dignity, and Opportunity

Maker of the MOBILITY CART since 1994.

Our mission: Mobility Worldwide MO – Columbia’s mission is to provide appropriate mobility 
for all of God’s children in need. We seek to provide mobility first for those in greatest need and 

with the least resources in poor or underdeveloped countries.

MO – Columbia

®

MO – Columbia

®

Mizzou Team Distributes in Kenya

Students spend their winter break helping Kenyans with your carts

“Gary,……First, I 
wanted to tell you the 
team from Mizzou 
was wonderful!   We 
have videotaped them 
distributing carts.  They 
loved the experience…

Second, our PFC staff 
continues to work to get 
the carts exposure.  The 
First Lady is taking a 
container of carts and 
helping with shipping 
carts.  Also, I met 
with the CEO of the 
Vice President’s Ruto 
Foundation and they 
want a container.  And, 
I had a meeting with 
the Vice Chancellor of 
Mount Kenya University 
who we partner with 
to study the impact of 
our programs.  We have 
asked them to study the 
economic and social impact of the Mobility Cart. 

We continue to passionately work hard to make Mel’s vision of all Kenyans having mobility a reality. 

Best to you friend, Connie Cheren, Partners for Care in Kenya”

On July 11, another 195 Mobility Carts shipped out to PFC:  155 large, 20 pull, 20 small + 10 mini marts.

Celebrations and Memories:
We are thankful for the 3 men who are responsible for our mobility 
mission.
Remembering our beginnings (check out our History page under the About tab at www.giftofmobility.org for more 
details):

Volunteer Spotlight:
Legacy group keeps the saws humming

They have raised funds to cut wood for Mobility Carts for 7 years.

In 2013, representatives came to our Columbia, MO shop to check us out.  They went back home, gathered a team, and 
began work.  They are led by Stephen Seeling & James Leese and part of Legacy Christian Church in Overland Park, KS.  
We call them ‘parts makers’.  Like other parts makers across the US, they raise funds to buy supplies (wood, steel, etc.), 
make a part(s), and deliver to Columbia periodically.  This group cuts wood pieces for the large crank Mobility Carts. 

Recently they lost a dedicated 
member of their group, Charles 
Evans.  This is part of a letter Leese 
sent:  “…Without the use of his 
shop, we would not have been 
able to work with your team to 
bring hope to leg disabled people 
throughout the world.  Charles’ 
wife, Beverly, wants us to continue 
using the shop which will allow us 
to continue partnering with you 
as we look forward to doing God’s 
work in 2019….”  THANK YOU 
Legacy Group and Beverly!

1994 Larry Hills, missionary 
in Zaire (now Congo), Africa, 
told Reverend Mel West of the 
great need for three-wheeled, 
hand-cranked wheelchairs for 
victims of polio and landmines. 
Mel contacted Earl Miner, 
product designer and long-time 
friend and mission partner; and 
the process of the prototype 
design began.   

1995 When prototype development was ready for 
field testing, four were shipped to Larry Hills in Zaire 
with the instructions to “put these in the worst place 
you can find, and see if they pass the test.”  They did.  

2000 Reverend Mel 
West set up a production, 
receiving and shipping 
facility in Columbia, 
Missouri. The PET 
Place (Personal Energy 
Transportation) facility 
receives parts made by 
volunteers and donated by businesses. Then the carts 
are assembled and shipped to various areas of need 
around the world.

2016 Mission becomes 
Mobility Worldwide for easier 
identification.  Our production 
shop is now known as Mobility 
Worldwide MO-Columbia.  
60,000th Mobility Cart delivered.

Larry Hills, missionary 
who asked for 1 more 
thing.

2019 Earl Miner, cart designer, 
passes and will be missed.  

A book of Mel’s writings follows 
his life, his work and his ideas 
on living and helping.  They 
are available for $20 with all 
proceeds going to build & ship 
more carts.  Drop in at the shop 
and pick up or mail a check for 
$25 with postage and note ‘Mel’s book’ in the memo line.  
Additional gifts are welcome.

Rev. Mel West receives 
Honorary Doctorate at 
University of MO at Honors 
Ceremony in May.  He was 
honored for his decades of 
humanitarian work.  You can 
hear Mel’s address to the Honors 
students at 43 minutes.

https://livestream.com/
accounts/13547932/events/8661774

Mel & his wife, Barbara, celebrate their 95th birthday.  
Many families have sent birthday gifts and cards.  Many 
gifts for $95, but some for a full cart at $300 with a total 
of $2,765 in celebrations.

Our goal of shipping the 75,000 Mobility Cart in 
our 25th year has been surpassed by 78,000!!  It’s been 
an amazing 
25 years.  We 
appreciate all 
of you and 
your amazing 
support.  Let’s 
continue to 
partner over 
the next 25 
years.

Mel at production shop.

Earl Miner, product 
designer

One Damned 
Good Horse
s t o r i e s ,  w i t ,  a n d  w i s d o m

 

By Mel West

Mel West’s story, or part of it, is told in the pages of this book. With well over 1000 
Facebook posts and many other writings, this book has only a fraction of his wisdom. 
And he continues to add daily to that volume. His full life includes dairy farming, US 
Marine Corps service during World War II, seminary training and Methodist ministry, 
the Office of Creative Ministries in Columbia MO, volunteer work and member of the 
Board of Directors for Habitat for Humanity and Heifer Project, work with Rainbow 
Network and Alfalit, and many others. At a time of life when most of us would be in 
full retirement, Mel founded the PET Project in 1994, which later became Mobility 
Worldwide, that as of early 2019, has produced more than 75,000 hand-operated, three-
wheeled carts that are given to leg-handicapped people in more than 100 developing 
countries around the world. Those people are lifted off the ground upon which they 
have been crawling to a life of hope and dignity.

Jeffrey Moran, after a life in academics during which he taught biology, did laboratory 
research on snake and spider venoms, and worked as a science editor, has been a 
volunteer at the Columbia MO Mobility Worldwide shop since 2010. He has 
participated in several trips to Guatemala and Kenya to distribute mobility carts to 
leghandicapped and has seen first-hand the dramatic changes in the lives of the cart 
recipients who get this gift of mobility. He has written several diverse books, from 
Far, Far Off Broadway: Outdoor Dramas of the Midwest to Thermodynamics. He has 
written more than 200 songs, mostly about scientific topics, which he has performed 
at venues from Cooper’s Landing on the Missouri River near Columbia MO to the 
Smithsonian in Washington DC.

“These witty, wise, and often moving stories represent a remarkable life. Mel West 
possesses the true storyteller’s gift for drawing in the reader with vivid imagery while, 
incidentally, capturing the heart. The happy reader will discover in these pages bite-
sized vignettes of compassion, service, love, humanity, and faith. It is a book you will 
want to return to again and again, especially when you feel in need of hope; this book 
delivers it in spades.” 

–Rev. Patricia Adams Farmer, author of Embracing a Beautiful God

9 780578 217406

90000>
ISBN 978-0-578-21740-6
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Doctorate



Mobility Cart Donation Slip
Yes! I want to give the GIFT OF MOBILITY 
to a person whose legs do not function.

My check is enclosed for:

Make check payable to Mobility Worldwide 
MO-Columbia and mail to: 1908 Heriford 
Road, Columbia, MO 65202 
Tel: 573-886-7877

$__________ for __________ carts at 
$300.00 each.

$_________ for _________ carts 
sent to Kenya at $55 each for extra 
shipping expense.

Name:  ________________________
Address: _______________________
City, State, Zip: 
__________________
Email:  ________________________
Organization, if any:  _____________
______________________________

Contact Us
1908 Heriford Road, Columbia, MO 65202    •    Shop Hours: M – F 8 am to 3 pm

Telephone: 573-886-7877    Email: info@giftofmobility.org    Web: www.giftofmobility.org

Gifts Given Last Quarter:
We appreciate all the donors and families who have chosen Mobility 
Worldwide to honor or remember someone. Your gifts will be put to good 
use building and shipping mobility to others in need.

ID 515873317Advance 982665
9009

Gifts Given In Memory:
•	 Marilyn Anderson by Norm Anderson
•	 Bill Appleby by Minna Appleby
•	 Weldon Beach by Edra Beach, Rebecca & William Andrews, R.D. & 

H. H. Hollenbeck, Lisa Spilker, Barb & Rhett Hunziker, Larry & Beth 
Primm, Sharri & Richard Kemp, Larry & Laura Mason, Winston & 
Marilyn Simpson, J. Mark & N. Jean Werner, Terry & Debbie Hinrichs

•	 Dale Benton by Joe & Pat Powell
•	 William (Willie) Boyd by Linda & David Karns
•	 Paul W. Braisted by Anne Braisted
•	 Judy Carter by Brooke & Mussa Omar
•	 Charley Christy by Jay & Sharon Craig and other family & friends
•	 David Clifford by Jean Clifford
•	 W. L. & Elva Cottey by Bill & Jan Goodson
•	 Paul Cross by Mary Cross
•	 Paul Douglas Doak by Patricia Doak
•	 Father and Brother by Barbara Wolf
•	 Charles Fulhage by Jane Fulhage
•	 Dawn Harbison By Chuck & Lou Thompson,                    

Kurt And Josephine Rohr
•	 Phyllis Heckemeyer by Karen Stohlgren

•	 Whitney Hicks by John Doll
•	 Vernon Jung by Earl & Jean Cecil
•	 Loren B. Jung By Jess & Doris Lyons, James & Debra Harms, Betty 

Howerton, Janet Freeman, Virginia Petrowske, Greg & Barb Kinder
•	 Greyson & Stella Kimbrough by Jo Ann Kimbrough
•	 Dorothy Mae Wight Lawman by Donald & Loretta Wight 
•	 Paul C. Lowary by Thomas Watkins
•	 William L. Magruder by Garrry Magruder
•	 Earl Miner (Mobility Cart designer) by Kay Brower, Betty Hawley, MO 

Conference of UMC, Susan Ann West
•	 Gordon Lee Nelson by Marilyn Sudbrock
•	 Dr. Boyd O’Dell by Judy Wall
•	 Mary Oden by Don & Sally Schilling
•	 M. Louise Pearson by Gordon & Mary Cho
•	 Erica Pickard by Mabel West
•	 Wayne Richards by Paula Richards
•	 Mary Richardson by James & Anne Campbell
•	 James Scherer by Bill & Margaret Parmenter
•	 Carol Sechler by Joyce Anderson
•	 Madeline Wilcox by Larry Wilcox

Gifts Given In Honor:
•	 Rev. Tom Adams by Karen & Charlie Popeck
•	 Our Children: Kevin, Marla, Karen, Scott, Amy, Troy, Nancy & Wayne by 

Sid & Mary Jean Leeper
•	 Nicky Dalzell by Dave & Carolyn Denton
•	 Roger Hofmeister by Renner & Martha Anderson
•	 Wyatt Houser by Christine & Ron Houser
•	 Malawi Peace Corps Group XIV by Patricia & Peter Dalum
•	 Kathy Maynard by Kathy Perks
•	 Jeff Moran by Courtney Moran
•	 David Neville by Bob & Jane Bellinghausen
•	 Joe Powell by Lawrence Boston
•	 Diana Rudloff by Kim Rudloff

•	 Bev & Mel Toellner by Cheri & Dan Erdel
•	 Songbird Station by M. Marjorie Meredith
•	 The West Family by Martin West
•	 Mel & Barbara West (for their 95th birthdays & Mel’s honorary 

doctorate – combined list) by Martha Baylor (& Husband’s birthday), 
Stan Grebing, Sue Turner, Conne Burnham, Ross & Ava Swofford, 
Carolyn Micklem, Community United Methodist Church, Barbara 
Phillips, Don & Fran Day, Laine Jones, Catherine A. O’Brien, Robert 
& Carol Cannon, Eva Doak, Max & Anne Miller, Anne Weller, Dave 
& Carolyn Denton, Bette Rudel, Cleo Kottwitz & Judy Parsons, MO 
Conference of UMC, Ed & Susan Williams, Don & Joan Bay, Mark 
Foreman, Bruce Oliver, Bob & Suzi Moore, Bill & Annette Watts

Built in 2019
1,033

Anas No Longer Crawls 
Anas had paralysis beneath the hip when he was 2.
From United Mission to Nepal 2018 Project Report:

Seven years ago, Anas was born as the 
second son of his parents in Harinagar Rural 
Municipality. In a Muslim community, giving 
birth to any number of children is given high 
priority. There are six members in Anas’s family, 
so it was hard for his parents to take care of their 
children equally. 
 
Due to a lack of nutritious food, Anas had a 
physical disability. 
 
Anas had paralysis beneath the hip when he was 
2. He used to crawl in the house to move from 
one place to another and his father used to carry 
him from home to school. He did not attend 
classes on those days when his father had to 
go to work. Anas used to cry when his mother 
used to scold him. Also, when his friends used 
uncivilized and bad words for him. His house 
and surrounding structure were not disabled 
friendly, so he needed help to go to the toilet 
and rooms. 
 
Anas could not carry on with his daily activities because he didn’t have a wheelchair. 
 
The chairperson of Harinagar, DPO Arasad Alam learned about Anas during the treatment of children in Harinagar 
Rural Municipality Ward No. 6 and 7 by UMN’s partner Nepal Chelebeti Disabled Women Society (NCDWS).  
NCDWS with UMN’s partnership provided Anas with the Mobility Worldwide Mobility Cart, educational materials, 
disabled friendly table and chair, loan for income generation and for making a ramp surrounding his house. 
 
After the support which was like a dream for him, he was able to go to school and wherever he liked. 
 
Anas attended school daily and has passed UKG in the first division. He is now very happy because he can go to school 
by himself using the Mobility Cart. He has also developed speaking skills and increased self-confidence. 
 
Now, he mingles with his friends and has increased different needed knowledge.

Nowadays he can dress up, eat by himself and do other regular things. 
 
Anas’s father shares, “I heartily thank NCDWS and 
UMN for bringing a new life to my son. Now, my 
dream is to see Anas as a doctor in the future.” 
 
By Surendra Rai, UMN Project Officer, Sunsari
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Try not to become a 
man of success,

but rather try to 
become a man of value.

- Albert Einstein

Gary’s Column:
From APOLLO to CARTS
Where was Mobility Worldwide in 1969 when Apollo landed on the moon?   Not even a glimpse 
of an idea yet.   In 1994 Larry Hills made the request to Mel West; so in 2019, MW is celebrating 

25 years and a production of over 78,000 carts.  Columbia is proud to have made one third of those carts and the only 
facility to make all 3 models.  (You are welcome to join us in Austin, TX to celebrate on September 27-28.)

All that happens with many regular donors and for your gifts we say THANK YOU.   About one fifth of our budget 
comes in December through gifts.  According to Giving USA, the giving by individuals dropped by 1.7% for the first 
time in 50 years.

I offer you the option to help us out by joining our monthly giving club. We are looking to double our monthly 
giving units.  Presently we have 22 families supporting us monthly and 4 giving quarterly.  Can we add 22 more 
to the monthly list?  Pray about your commitment to regularly helping those with leg handicaps.  Contact us at             
info@giftofmobility.org for how to get started.

Donor Advised Funds are showing an increase in light of the 2017 tax reform laws.  We welcome your Required 
Minimum Distributions directly to Mobility Worldwide MO - Columbia.  Again this year CoMoGives campaign in 
December will accept checks from DAFs and RMDs.

Production for the first 6 months of 2019 averaged 40 carts per week 
and at $300.00 per cart, the needed income is $12,000 per week.  
Pretty staggering when you look at it weekly; YET proud to say that 
YOUR SUPPORT is AWESOME.

Shipping of carts has kept up with production.   986 carts have gone 
in overseas shipping containers to Kenya (2x), Nigeria (2x), Benin, 
Bali, and smaller lots.  We had a mission family to Bolivia that broke 
down 4 small carts, scattered the parts in suit cases and took mobility to 
those in need.

Future shipments are already planned for Honduras, India, and more 
to Kenya.  Partners for Care have 31 carts decorated from the Rotaract 
Fundraiser ‘Craft Beer and Carts’ and will be gathering photos to share 
with the participating businesses.  This fundraiser was so well received, 
it is already is booked for June 2020.

Proudly we salute Mel West and his recognition as an Honorary Degree 
recipient.  We say good bye to Earl Miner; yet we promise to carry on 
his creation of Mobility Carts.

JOIN US AS WE GROW IN 2019!!!

- Gary Moreau, Executive Director

$20,000 Spring Match Opportunity Met!!
89 families, churches, and others gave $23,034 within 6 
weeks in response to our Match letter.  The match sponsors 
have given their generous $20,000 gifts for a total of $43,034.  
Your gifts will change the lives of 143 more persons around 
the globe.  THANK YOU


